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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 12th May 2012
CWA Brass Band Room, Carrickfergus
Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Boris Pinto (Murley), Bill Clements (1st Larne), Sam Howlett (CWA), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus), Paul Kirk (Downshire)
Apologies

Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Jane Smyth (Comber), Ken Tweedie (CWA), David Leonard (Dungannon), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Ronnie Kennedy (VP), Bill Caughey (President), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore)
Bereavements
Eileen Leonard, mother of David, on Sunday 6th May. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
An email was received from Guy King of Erica Starling Productions who is seeking a brass band to take part in a BBC documentary to be filmed in Belfast. This email has been forwarded to member bands.
An email was received from Richard Whiteside on behalf of Poyntzpass Silver Band detailing concerns with suggestion to merge 3rd and 4th Sections at 2012 BBL Spring Festival contest. This was discussed later in the meeting.
An email was received from Ian Burch of Templemore Silver Band advising the BBL that he is now the secretary of the band.

An email was received from Ann Tinsley on behalf of Larne Music Festival advising that the festival would be running new brass sections on Saturday 5th May. The details were forwarded to all member bands.

An email was received from Bert Ritchie on behalf of Dalmellington Band and the Land O’ Burns contest in Troon inviting local bands to take part.  The details were forwarded to all member bands.
An email has been received from George Sproule of National Museums Northern Ireland requesting BBL assistance in securing the services of brass bands for 2 x 1 hour performances at the Ulster Folk and Transport Museum on Saturday 16th June. Paul Kirk has requested clarification from George as to whether 2 bands could perform, which is the preferred option of the BBL.

A letter was received from Chris McGookin on behalf of CWA Brass explaining that the band were planning to compete in the Dunfermline / Fife Charities contest on 20th April 2013, the suggested date of the BBL Spring Festival. CWA Brass have therefore requested that an alternative date be chosen for the Spring Festival so that they could compete in both contests rather than having to make a difficult decision.  This was discussed later in the meeting.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy was unfortunately unable to attend the meeting at short notice, therefore no report was available.
Spring Festival 2012

A cheque for £800 is on the way from the North West Music Festival. This represents £350 door takings and £450 contribution towards the running expenses of the contest. Allan Davison advised the meeting that the contest has made a healthy profit, details of which should be available at the next meeting. 
The communication from Richard Whiteside was discussed. Allan Davison clarified the position of the BBL, that the suggestion had been voiced in general discussion at the last meeting and not been made or endorsed by the executive. Such a measure of merging sections would likely only ever occur on very exceptional circumstances such as very low contest entry. Allan Davison to contact Richard Whiteside to discuss his concerns. 

Ways to improve turnout were discussed. 
The consensus of those present was that the Alley Theatre is a superb venue and that it would be difficult to find an alternative of such high standard. The contest also ran with no expense to the BBL (as these were covered by the North West Music Festival). 

It was noted that audience numbers in the morning session were very disappointing and not much support was offered to competing bands in that session. It was suggested that the theatre staff could make a tanoy announcement to people in the foyer when each band was about to go on stage.  Members of other bands who are already on site should be encouraged to offer support to other bands. It was also suggested that the running order of sections could be adjusted to move the senior sections to the morning session. This suggestion will be discussed at a later meeting when more delegates are present.
Regarding the letter from CWA Brass, Allan Davison noted that 20th April had been suggested at the previous meeting to allow bands 2 clear weeks after Easter to regroup and rehearse. He suggested that the contest could be moved to 27th April as this would further expand the gap between the Fivemiletown and Spring Festival and was thought to be of benefit to bands. This was agreed by those present. 

Allan Davison to contact the North West Music Festival to check suitability of this date. Allan also to contact the Valley Hotel in Fivemiletown to enquire how flexible they would be on the date of the Brass in Concert entertainment contest. 

Festival of Brass Contest at Queen’s University, Belfast

Paul Kirk advised the meeting that he had made a preliminary enquiry to bands to judge interest in the contest in order that applications for funding can be made. He advised the meeting that 8 bands had said yes, 7 were not sure and 6 had said no. He noted that if the 7 “maybes” could be turned to “yes’s” then it would be a very successful event.
Paul also suggested that bands from Republic of Ireland be invited to take part. Those present agreed that this would be a good idea. Paul to contact the IABCB.

In order to build on the festival, it was suggested that master classes could take place on the Sunday and that perhaps one of the musicians taking a masterclass could also adjudicate the contest. 

It was agreed by those present that the executive should take these ideas forward.

Bill Clements queried the running order of the contest, noting that if mixed format was selected, rather than running in section order, that 1st Larne Old Boys would not be prepared to compete. Allan Davison advised that no proposal had been received to change the format of the contest from that which took place last year.
Ulster Folk & Transport Museum Concerts
Paul Kirk advised that along with the previous communication from the UFTM, he had also been in contact with the Visitor Service department to enquire whether they would like to book any bands this year.

Other Business

Brass the Baton – Allan Davison advised the meeting that the Olympic Torch will be in Northern Ireland on the Queen’s Jubilee weekend (1st weekend in June). CWA Brass will be performing a concert on Sunday 3rd June in Carrickfergus as part of the Brass the Baton event. This also coincides with the Olympic Torch passing through the town.

Allan encouraged local bands to take part the Brass the Baton event and noted that any performances did not need to coincide with an Olympic Torch event.

Boris Pinto requested clarification on registration and contesting rules where an affiliated band may wish to field a “B” band. As BBL contests are run in accordance with NIBA rules, he was advised by Bill Clements that players would not be required to register separately for the “B” band. Bill also advised that members would only be permitted to compete with one band on contest day.
Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 2nd June at 3pm in Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis.
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